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REQUEST FOR CONFIDENTIALITY 
IN ACCORDANCE WITH FCC RULE 0.457 AND 0.459 

16th December 2022 

 

Element Materials Technology. 

100 Frobisher Business Park  

Malvern  

Worcestershire 

WR14 1BX, UK 

 
Subject: Request for long-term confidentiality  

FCC ID: S7Y-MV1 

 

To Whom It May Concern: 

 

Pursuant to the provisions of Sections 0.457 and 0.459 of the Commission’s rules (47 CFR §§ 0.457, 

0.459), we are requesting the Commission to withhold the following attachments as confidential 

documents from public disclosure indefinitely. 

 
Please be advised that the following information is to be held confidential on behalf of Navtech Radar Ltd. 

• Bill Of Materials 

• Schematics 

• PCB Artwork 

• Operation Description  

• Block Diagram 

• Internal Photographs 

 

The application contains technical information which Navtech Radar Ltd deems to be trade secrets and 

propriety.  If made public, the information might be used to the disadvantage of the applicant in the 

market place. 

 

Navtech Radar Ltd have request that the internal phots be held confidential for the following reasons: 

• The internal circuit boards and components are not accessible to users without dismantling the 

unit. 

• The unit is not accessible to the public as the installation locations are within secure locations 

such as industrial areas and mounted industrial equipment for example. 

• The units are not field serviceable and must be returned to a service centre for operations that 

require the enclosure to be opened. 

• Professional installers shall be subject to an appropriate NDA. 

 
Any exhibit / information for which we have requested confidentiality, but which may not be accorded 
such treatment by the FCC, should be returned to us. 
 
The documents listed above contain trade secrets that are treated as confidential by us.  Substantial 
competitive harm to us could result should they be made available to the public.  Thank you for your 
attention to this matter. 

 

Yours faithfully 
Navtech Radar Ltd 
 

 
Mr Richard Poulton 


